
  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
June 9, 2023 

 

Judiciary Returns to Normal Operations 
COURT WILL CONTINUE TO TOLL FILING DEADLINES  

 
(Hagåtña, Guam) — In an effort to prevent a further backlog of cases, the Judiciary of Guam will no 
longer require the re-scheduling of non-urgent matters.  

The Supreme Court of Guam issued the administrative order (ADM23-009) updating the court’s 
operations this afternoon.  

Recognizing the ongoing challenges faced by island residents, including attorneys, due to limited power 
and water services, the Court, however, will continue to toll filing deadlines. Any filing deadline, either 
by court order, rule, or statute during the period of May 22 through June 18 shall be tolled and deemed 
timely if filed on or before June 19, 2023.  

The court’s prior administrative orders related to Typhoon Mawar remain in full force and effect except 
to the extent they conflict with this second updated order. 
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For more information, please contact: 
SARAH ELMORE-HERNANDEZ, Director of Policy, Planning, and Community Relations 

sehernandez@guamcourts.gov 
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